ADDRESS:[Details removed]
Submission to the Same Sex=Same Entitlements Inquiry.

Dear HREOC,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex
Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

I am a 36 year old woman who has been in a monogamous 12 year relationship with my female life-partner. I am a plastic and reconstructive surgeon and my partner is a general practitioner and as such we have been respected, service-providing and tax-paying Melbournians for many years. We would now like to start a family and would like to pursue the anonymous sperm donor path to achieve this end. However, current legislation in Victoria currently discriminates against lesbians who are open about their sexuality and single women w.r.t. eligibilty for this service and we would like to see this human rights issue rectified 
I believe that to achieve full legal equality all Federal legislation should have terms such as 'spouse', 'partner' 'dependent' , 'family' and 'couple' redefined to include same sex partners and, where relevant,their children.

I believe that Commonwealth legal recognition of same sex relationships including families parented by same sex partners would have a positive impact on my relationships, family life, productivity at work and financial security, among other areas of my life.


Yours sincerely
Natasha van Zyl 

